From: LeDuc, James W.

Sent: 1/28/2021 7:37:22 PM

To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=ExchangelLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=df38103d75134f658ae2d356f0396b94-afauci]; Auchincloss, Hugh
(NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=9304c753bb9e422c977dddab54da924b-auchincloss]

CC: Boyd, Nancy (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=Exchangelabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=78544d77c6ad49dc8226ac9b020d7fbc-nboyd]; Holubar, Connie J.
N O]

Subject: transitions and thanks

Dear Tony and Hugh,

Well, the day is almost here. |formally retire from UTMB on 31 Jan 2021; however, [ @) 60

| want to take this opportunity to thank you both for your unwavering support of the GNL over the years. | am
extremely proud of the outstanding accomplishments that have come from the laboratory, including the education of an
incredibly gifted cohort of students and post-docs and the outstanding scientific contributions made by our faculty and
staff. These advances simply would have never been made were it not for the strong partnership that has developed
between the GNL and NIAID.

The COVID-19 pandemic has clearly demonstrated the need for biocontainment labs able to safely and securely address
dangerous pathogens and validated the nearly $1B investment made by NIAID in building the network. Going forward,
may | suggest that

Finally, like so many across the nation, | want to thank you, Tony, for your steadfast leadership and guidance to our
country throughout the pandemic. Working under the most difficult conditions imaginable, you have consistently been
a beacon of truth and relevant, practical, science-based guidance that has served to reassure the country and keep us
heading in the right direction. We are not done yet, but we are on the right track.

In case my UTMB email account is closed, my cell is listed below and my personal email is: [ ®) (6) .
With all good wishes and very sincere thanks,
Jim

James W. Le Duc, Ph.D.

Director

Galveston National Laboratory
University of Texas Medical Branch
Galveston, TX 77555-0610

(t) Ne©
(f) 409-266-6810
(m




From: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=DF38103D75134F658AE2D356F0396B94-AFAUCI]
Sent: 1/29/2021 3:15:26 AM

To: LeDuc, James W. [ ®) (6) ; Auchincloss, Hugh (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=Exchangelabs/ou=Exchange
Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=9304c753bb9e422c977dddab54dad24b-auchincloss]

cc: Boyd, Nancy (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=Exchangelabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=78544d77c6ad49dc8226ac9b020d7fbc-nboyd]; Holubar, Connie J.

Subject: RE: transitions and thanks

Jim:

Thanks for the note. You have had an outstanding career that you should be very proud of. You have been
an invaluable asset to NIAID, and a wonderful colleague and friend. | wish you all the best in your next
adventure.

Best regards,
Tony

From: LeDuc, James W. [ ) (6)

Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2021 2:37 PM
To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [ ®) (6); Auchincloss, Hugh (NIH/NIAID) [E]

Cc: Boyd, Nancy (NIH/NIAID) [E][ = ®)(®); Holubar, Connie J. [ () (6)

Subject: transitions and thanks

Dear Tony and Hugh,

Well, the day is almost here. | formally retire from UTMB on 31 Jan 2021; however, [ ) (6)

| want to take this opportunity to thank you both for your unwavering support of the GNL over the years. | am
extremely proud of the outstanding accomplishments that have come from the laboratory, including the education of an
incredibly gifted cohort of students and post-docs and the outstanding scientific contributions made by our faculty and
staff. These advances simply would have never been made were it not for the strong partnership that has developed
between the GNL and NIAID.

The COVID-19 pandemic has clearly demonstrated the need for biocontainment labs able to safely and securely address
dangerous pathogens and validated the nearly $1B investment made by NIAID in building the network. Going forward,
may | suggest that

Finally, like so many across the nation, | want to thank you, Tony, for your steadfast leadership and guidance to our
country throughout the pandemic. Working under the most difficult conditions imaginable, you have consistently been
a beacon of truth and relevant, practical, science-based guidance that has served to reassure the country and keep us
heading in the right direction. We are not done yet, but we are on the right track.

In case my UTMB email account is closed, my cell is listed below and my personal email is: [ ®) 6)

With all good wishes and very sincere thanks,



Jim

James W. Le Duc, Ph.D.

Director

Galveston National Laboratory
University of Texas Medical Branch
Galveston, TX 77555-0610

() eE

(f) 409-266-6810

{m)



From: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=DF38103D75134F658AE2D356F0396B94-AFAUCI]

Sent: 7/23/2021 12:15:12 AM

To: LeDuc, James W. [ ®) (6) ; Auchincloss, Hugh (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=Exchangelabs/ou=Exchange
Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=9304c753bb9e422¢977dddab54da924b-auchincloss]

Subject: RE: WHO SAGO

Jim:

Thanks for the note. | will contact the WHO people and lend my strong support for you.
Best regards,
Tony

From: LeDuc, James W.
Sent: Thursday, July 22,2021 11:49 AM

To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E][7 " ®)(6); Auchincloss, Hugh (NIH/NIAID) [E]
- ®e

Subject: WHO SAGO
Tony, Hugh

I noted with interest the WHO DG’s recent announcement about the establishment of a new permanent
International Scientific Advisory Group for Origins of Novel Pathogens, or SAGO and that a call will soon be
made for nominations, including from Member States, for highly qualified experts. 1would like to be
considered for this advisory group and am writing to seck your support. Given my experience in directing the
GNL and my personal research in emerging infectious discases, 1 feel that T would bring an important and
unique perspective to the SAGO, especially in terms of biocontainment laboratory operations, safety and
security. Below is the link the recent WHO announcement and attached is a brief biosketch.

Thank you for any support you may be able to provide. 1would welcome the opportunity to discuss further
with you as appropriate.

With best wishes and sincere thanks,
Jim

James W. Le Duc
University of Texas Medical Branch

(o) S

https://www.who.int/director-gencral/speeches/detail/who-director-general-s-opening-remarks-at-the-member-
state-information-session-on-origins




From: LeDuc, James W.

Sent: 7/22/2021 3:49:24 PM

To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=ExchangelLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=df38103d75134f658ae2d356f0396h94-afauci]; Auchincloss, Hugh
(NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=Exchangelabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=9304c753bb9e422c977dddab54da924b-auchincloss]

Subject: WHO SAGO

Attachments: Biosketch_James Le Duc_ July 2021.doc

Tony, Hugh

I noted with interest the WHO DG’s recent announcement about the establishment of a new permanent
International Scientific Advisory Group for Origins of Novel Pathogens, or SAGO and that a call will soon be
made for nominations, including from Member States, for highly qualified experts. I would like to be
considered for this advisory group and am writing to seek your support. Given my experience in directing the
GNL and my personal rescarch in emerging infectious discases, I feel that I would bring an important and
unique perspective to the SAGO, especially in terms of biocontainment laboratory operations, safety and
security. Below is the link the recent WHO announcement and attached is a brief biosketch.

Thank you for any support you may be able to provide. I would welcome the opportunity to discuss further
with you as appropriate.

With best wishes and sincere thanks,
Jim

James W. Le Duc
University of Texas Medical Branch

() OO

https://www.who.int/director-general/speeches/detail/who-director-gencral-s-opening-remarks-at-the-member-
state-information-session-on-origins




James W. Le Duc, PhD

Institution: University of Texas Medical Branch

Address: Galveston National Laboratory
University of Texas Medical Branch
301 University Blvd., Mailstop 0610
Galveston, TX 77555

E-mail:| ®) ©

Jim Le Duc, Ph.D. is a distinguished leader in the field of emerging infectious diseases and
a globally recognized expert in biocontainment laboratory safety and management,
biodefense and global health. He has maintained an active research career for over four
decades. He recently retired after more than a decade as the director of the Galveston
National Laboratory (2010-2021) at the University of Texas Medical Branch in Galveston,
Texas, USA. The GNL is one of only two maximum biocontainment laboratories on an
academic campus and has been leading novel and translational research on emerging and
re-emerging infectious diseases and medical countermeasures since opening in 2008. He
has been a Professor in the Department of Microbiology and Immunology at UTMB since
2006. He is a member of the Texas Task Force for Infectious Disease Preparedness and
Response (2014-date), former member of the National Science Advisory Board for
Biosecurity (2014-2021), a member of the WHO International Health Regulations Review
Committee for the COVID-19 pandemic, and a member of the Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention Board of Scientific Counselors, among other leadership activities. His career
included work at the CDC (1992-2006) where he was the Influenza Coordinator (2005-2006),
the Director, Division of Viral and Rickettsial Diseases (2000-2005) and the Associate
Director for Global Health (1996-2000) in the CDC National Center for Infectious Diseases.
As a CDC secondee to the World Health Organization, he oversaw global activities in
arboviruses and viral hemorrhagic fevers (1992-1996) and wrote World Health Assembly
resolution WHA48.13 calling for a WHO program to address emerging infectious diseases.
He also co-authored resolution WHA48.7 that began the process to revise the International
Health Regulations. He held leadership positions during a 23-year career as an officer in the
U.S. Army Medical Department (1969-1992). He began his professional career as a field
biologist working for the Smithsonian Institution African Mammal Project in West Africa
(1967-1969). He is a native of southern California and completed his graduate training at
UCLA.




From:

LeDuc, James W.

Sent: 7/23/2021 1:23:15 AM

To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=Exchangelabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=df38103d75134f658ae2d356f0396h94-afauci]

Subject: Re: WHO SAGO

Thank youl!

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 22, 2021, at 7:15 PM, Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] </ i) (6) wrote:

WARNING: This email originated from outside of UTMB's email system. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Jim:

Thanks for the note. | will contact the WHO people and lend my strong support for you.
Best regards,
Tony

From: LeDuc, James W. <
Sent: Thursday, July 22,2021 11:49 AM

To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E]<C " ® () Auchincloss, Hugh (NIH/NIAID) [E]

<

Subject: WHO SAGO
Tony, Hugh

I noted with interest the WHO DG's recent announcement about the establishment of a new
permanent International Scientific Advisory Group for Origins of Novel Pathogens, or SAGO
and that a call will soon be made for nominations, including from Member States, for highly
qualified experts. Twould like to be considered for this advisory group and am writing to seck
your support. Given my experience in directing the GNL and my personal research in emerging
infectious diseases, | feel that I would bring an important and unique perspective to the SAGO,
especially in terms of biocontainment laboratory operations, safety and security. Below is the
link the recent WHO announcement and attached is a brief biosketch.

Thank you for any support you may be able to provide. Twould welcome the opportunity to
discuss further with you as appropriate.

With best wishes and sincere thanks,
Jim

James W. LLe Duc
University of Texas Medical Branch

(o)







From: LeDuc, James W.

Sent: 7/25/2021 2:26:41 PM

To: Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [/o=ExchangelLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=df38103d75134f658ae2d356f0396h94-afauci]

Subject: Re: WHO SAGO

Beautiful. Thanks very much.
Best wishes. Jim

sent from my iPhone

> on Jul 24, 2021, at 12:52 PM, Fauci, Anthony (NIH/NIAID) [E] [ ®® wrote:
>

> WARNING: This email originated from outside of UTMB's email system. Do not click Tinks or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

>

> Loyce:

> As you well know, the wHO recently made an announcement about the establishment of a new permanent
International Scientific Advisory Group for Origins of Novel Pathogens, or SAGO and that a call will soon
be made for nominations, including from Member States, for highly qualified experts. James LeDuc is a
highly qualified expert in emerging infections whom I believe should be seriously considered for
membership on the SAGO. Wwe at NIAID have worked closely with Jim during his years with the u.s. Army,
the ¢DC and most recently as a grantee of NIAID. He would be an excellent choice. I am attaching a
brief biosketch for him. Many thanks.

> Best regards,

Tony

Anthony S. Fauci, MD

Director

National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases

Building 31, Room 7A-03

31 Center Drive, MSC 2520

National Institutes of Health

Bethesda, MD 20892-2520

L) _4Y6-440Y
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b) ®nailto:afauci@niaid.nih.gov>

> The information 1n this e-maill and any of its attachments is confidential and may contain sensitive
information. It should not be used by anyone who is not the original intended recipient. If you have
received this e-mail in error please inform the sender and delete it from your mailbox or any other
storage devices. The National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID) shall not accept
Tiability for any statements made that are the sender’'s own and not expressly made on behalf of the NIAID
by one of its representatives.





